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July 1, 2020 
 
Honorable Andrew Joyce, Chairman 
Albany County Legislature  
112 State Street, Room 710 
Albany, New York 12207 
 
Dear Chairman Joyce: 
 
Enclosed is a Request for Legislative Action (RLA) for the August meeting of the Legislature.   
ACDOH is requesting permission to contract with NYSDOH for the Drinking Water Enhancement Grant 
Program.  This is a five year grant that will run from April 1, 2020 to March 31, 2025.  For the grant year 
April 1, 2020 to March 31, 2021 ACDOH will receive $105,712.  This grant partially funds Albany 

 
 
All revenues and expenditures were anticipated and included in the Health Department budget. These 
grant funds are provided to the County on an annual basis and we are not required to apply for the 
funding. 
 

 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Elizabeth F. Whalen, MD, MPH 
Commissioner of Health  

 
cc:   Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader  

Hon. Frank A. Mauriello, Minority Leader 
Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 
Minority Counsel 

 
Enclosures 

SHANNA F. WITHERSPOON, MPA 
Assistant Commissioner Finance and Administration
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Empire State Plaza, Corning Tower, Albany, NY 12237 health.ny.gov 

ANDREW M. CUOMO 
Governor 

HOWARD A. ZUCKER, M.D., J.D. 
Acting Commissioner 

SALLY DRESLIN, M.S., R.N. 
Executive Deputy Commissioner 

                                     April 20, 2020 
 
Elizabeth Whalen, MD, MPH 
Commissioner 
Albany County Department of Health 
175 Green Street 
Albany, NY 12202 
 
Dear Ms. Whalen: 

 
The New York State budget for State Fiscal Year 2020-2021 (SFY20-21) includes an 

appropriation of $5,017,000 for services and expenses related to the water supply protection 
program commonly known as the Drinking Water Enhancement (DWE) Grant Program.  This 
fiscal year, April 1, 2020- March 31, 2021, Albany County will receive funding in the amount of 
$105,712 for the DWE Grant Program.   

 
This fiscal year, SFY20-21, also marks the first year of a new five-year contract period that 

will run April 1, 2020- March 31, 2025.  New this year, the DWE contract documents will be 
managed and approved through the NYS Grants Gateway.  In order to assist in the contract 
approval process within the Grants Gateway, I have attached a Grants Gateway Vendor manual 
for your information. 

 
This contract, DOH01-C34744GG-3450000, is now available in the Grants Gateway for 

Albany County to enter budget information and update any performance measures within the 
workplan that require updating.  Once the County has entered the budget, and updated workplan 
performance measures in the Grants Gateway, please let me know so that they can be reviewed 
by DOH.  Just a reminder that final grant awards are contingent on approval from the Office of 
the State Comptroller. 

 
Please feel free to contact me at lori.ahmed@health.ny.gov if you have any questions or 

concerns. 
 
 

 
              Sincerely, 

              

              Lori Ahmed 
              Administrator 
              Bureau of Water Supply Protection 
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Cc: M. Marra 
  T. Brady 
  S. Witherspoon 
  R. Swider 
  T. Vickerson 
  M. Ferris 
  K. Wheeler 
  T. Hunt 
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July 1, 2020 
 
Honorable Andrew Joyce, Chairman 
Albany County Legislature  
112 State Street, Room 710 
Albany, New York 12207 
 
Dear Chairman Joyce: 
 
Enclosed is a Request for Legislative Action (RLA) for the August meeting of the Legislature.   
Albany County Department of Health (ACDOH) requests approval to apply for and enter into a contract 

ACDOH has been notified of a $25,000 grant award for the grant year 2020  2021.  Presently, 

Avenue corridor in the City of Albany.  The City of Albany accounts for 65% of pedestrian crashes in 
Albany County and is the primary target population for the 2020  2021 initiative.  Our intent for the 
2021 application is to: 

 Expand scale of public awareness activities 
  i.e. extend along Rt. 5 (Central Avenue) into the 

Town of Colonie, Village of Colonies 
 Directly complements Complete Streets activities (City of Albany) 

The $25,000 grant award will be placed in the 2021 Health department budget. 
 

 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Elizabeth F. Whalen, MD, MPH 
Commissioner of Health  

 
cc:   Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader  

Hon. Frank A. Mauriello, Minority Leader 
Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 
Minority Counsel 

 
Enclosures 

SHANNA F. WITHERSPOON, MPA 
Assistant Commissioner Finance and Administration
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MARK J.F. SCHROEDER 
Commissioner

(518) 473-9324
 

March 2, 2020 
 

 
 

I 
encourage you to develop innovative programs in your communities to help us dramatically reduce the number of 
fatalities and injuries on our roadways. I look forward to working with you and your colleagues as we strive to 
enhance the safety of motorists on our roadways and provide quality customer service to our shared constituency.     
 
Traffic safety initiatives undertaken at the local level and funded by GTSC grants have supported our efforts to 
reduce all types of crashes including those related to speed, impairment, motorcycles, occupant protection, 
bicyclists, pedestrians, and commercial motor vehicles. The implementation of programs that educate the public 
on the dangers of drowsy, impaired, distracted, and aggressive driving and the enforcement of these traffic safety 
laws continue to make New York a national leader in highway safety.  

 
Our consistent success in New York State can be largely attributed to the innovative and data driven programs 
that our grantees implement each year and from the partnerships we have formed among local, state and federal 
partners. We, at the GTSC, do not take these relationships for granted and are thankful to all our partners who 
work tirelessly each day to drive fatality, crash and injury rates down.   

 
While it is still too early to release final motor vehicle fatality and serious injury data for 2019 in New York State, 
I am pleased to report that the preliminary data are showing a continued downward trend from 2018. This is a 
testament to the hard work being done every day by our grantees in New York State.  
 
As you prepare to write your grant applications, please keep in mind that speed, impairment and a lack of seat belt 
use continue to lead the way in terms of contributing factors in crashes and that roadway users outside of vehicles 
(pedestrians, bicyclists, etc.) account for an increasing share of roadway fatalities.  These non-motorist crashes 
represent 34% of total crashes in 2018 according to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) whereas that percentage was 20% in the year 2000.   

  
Your sustained efforts and dedication to highway safety are to be commended and recognized for the valuable 
contribution made toward making New York a safe state in which to live, work and travel. Together, we will 
maintain our strong commitment to making  
 
Please see the attached grant application information. Applications are due by 11:59 pm on May 1, 2020. Please 
contact your GTSC Highway Safety Program Representative at (518) 474-5111 if you have any questions.  Thank 
you for your continued support and commitment to highway safety for all. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Mark J.F. Schroeder 
Chair, G Traffic Safety Committee and 
Commissioner, NYS Department of Motor Vehicles
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CHUCK DEWEESE 
Assistant Commissioner 

 

Ph: (518) 474-5111 
Ph: (518) 474-5777 
Fx: (518) 473-6946

July 3, 2020 
 
Charles Welge 
Director of Public Health Planning and Education 
Albany County Department of Health 
175 Green St 
Albany, NY 12202-2011 
 
Re: HS1-2021-Albany Co DOH-00207-(001) 

See! and Be Seen! Albany County 
T006620 
CFDA #:  20.616 
EFFECTIVE DATE:  October 1, 2020 

 
Dear Director of Public Health Planning and Education Charles Welge:  
 
On behalf of the  (GTSC), I am pleased to notify you that the Albany 
County Department of Health has been awarded $25,000
Program.  
 
Before incurring any project related expenses, login to eGrants to review your approved budget as it may have 
been reduced or otherwise changed from what was requested. Crucial documents regarding your grant, the claims 
process, equipment, and other grant related topics can be found by visiting https://trafficsafety.ny.gov/highway-
safety-grant-program#grant-award. 
 
Attached to this email are the contract and a signatory page with instructions. There is a new process for the FFY 
2021 contracts. Please follow the instructions to facilitate the prompt processing of your contract.  The contract 
will only be effective after the Signature page has been signed by your organization, and notarized, then returned 
to, and signed by, the New York State  and, if applicable, the Offices of the 
New York State Attorney General and New York State Comptroller.  
 

you have any questions, please contact the GTSC at (518) 474-5111. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 

                                                                        
 
     Charles R. DeWeese 
     Assistant Commissioner 
CRD:bp 
cc:  Shanna Witherspoon 
       Jack Celuch
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July 1, 2020 
 
Honorable Andrew Joyce, Chairman 
Albany County Legislature  
112 State Street, Room 710 
Albany, New York 12207 
 
Dear Chairman Joyce: 
 
Enclosed is a Request for Legislative Action (RLA) for the August meeting of the Legislature.   
Albany County Department of Health is requesting enter into an agreement with St. Peters Hospital 
Partners (SPHP) for Closed Point of Dispensing (CPOD). The purpose of the CPOD is to dispense 
medical countermeasures to members St. Peters have identified for treatment.  A SPHP CPOD will cover 
SPHP paid employees, family members, patients/residents/clients, volunteers, students, independent 
contractors and credentialed medical staff.  A SPHP CPOD is not open to the public and serves only its 
specified members.  The SPHP CPOD will be initiated at the direction of the local health department. 
 

 
 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Elizabeth F. Whalen, MD, MPH 
Commissioner of Health  

 
cc:   Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader  

Hon. Frank A. Mauriello, Minority Leader 
Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 
Minority Counsel 

 
Enclosures 
 

SHANNA F. WITHERSPOON, MPA 
Assistant Commissioner Finance and Administration
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